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Dear Fellows of the American Society of Landscape Architects: 
I hope this message finds you well and enjoying the changing seasons. It does not seem that long ago that we were together in San Francisco and it will not be that long before we meet in Philadelphia. I don’t understand how time passes so quickly, but while it has passed, much has occurred.
The Council of Fellows (CoF) received 61 nominations to Fellow from 32 chapters and the CoF Executive Committee.  The 2008 jury convened at ASLA headquarters at the end of March and I want to thank them for their work. Jurors included: Jury Chair Peter Pollack, FASLA; Christopher Dimond, FASLA; Katherine Emery, FASLA; Barbara Faga, FASLA; and Len Hopper, FASLA.  Announcement of those elevated to Fellow will occur in LAND Online during the month of May.  The investiture dinner on Saturday, October 4, will honor our new inductees, your attendance and support that evening is encouraged.  

The ASLA Executive Committee approved the proposed rules changes to the CoF criteria for elevation to Fellow, which we discussed in San Francisco.  The Board of Trustees will vote to approve the revisions during the midyear meeting this May.

This year, the CoF received 12 scholarship applications from landscape architecture students at ten accredited universities.  The CoF Executive Committee will select two awardees who will each receive a $4,000 scholarship coupled with airfare and complimentary student registration to attend the 2008 ASLA Annual Meeting and EXPO in Philadelphia.  Fellows will have an opportunity to meet the recipients at the business meeting on Sunday, October 5.  In 2007, the Fellows business meeting became an inclusive event based on your suggestions and assistance from ASLA staff. As a result, all Fellows can participate in the reception and meeting since a purchased ticket is no longer required. We received many comments on our event last fall, some positive and some constructive, and we will work to incorporate those suggestions into our next business meeting.
Due to your generous response, the CoF Scholarship Endowment Fundraising pledges and contributions total $239,264.  Countless Fellows have pledged at-or-above the challenge level of $1,000 across a three-year period.  The phone campaign to reach those who have not yet contributed continues to ensure the endowment reaches our goal of $250,000 by the annual meeting in October.  Fellows who would like to be involved in this effort may contact member-at-large, Rosheen Styczinski, at Rosheen.Styczinski@zastudios.com.  In next four weeks, paperless invoices for pledges that are due will be sent out via e-mail so remember to check your inbox! 
As the scholarship fundraising continues, our goal is to have full participation from the ASLA Fellows, at any level.  Help us reach our goal by submitting your pledge form today.  For additional details on the ASLA CoF Scholarship, please visit the Landscape Architecture Foundation website.  

I welcome your feedback on any of these issues or other topics of interest to the Council of Fellows. Feel free to contact me if you have comments or suggestions. I look forward to hearing from you.  All the best, 
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Rodney L. Swink, FASLA
Chair, Council of Fellows
Email: rswink@nccommerce.com 
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